
May 06, 2021 

On Sunday morning recently we went to church at Galilean Baptist Church,  Cedar Hill Texas. Pastor Wilker-
son was glad to see us and he said that his missionary cancelled because of sickness that very morning. He 
asked me to preach and I did. We are glad for the opportunities that come our way as we serve the Lord. 

I am glad to tell you that neither my wife nor I have had the virus as of this date. 
We just got back from preaching a missions conference for David Davis at Grace 
Bible Baptist Church, Vernon, Ct. I am told that the conference was successful in 
that the promise exceeded last year’s giving.  Between meetings,  we have been 
helping Crossroads Baptist Church, where Pastor Calvin Turnage is the pastor. He 
and his wife both work full time as teachers in the school system. Judy is playing 
the organ, and I am teaching the adult SS, and leading the singing. 

I have been renting out our motorhome and it has been a real blessing. It has pro-
vided a part-time income that has helped us through this unusually difficult year. 
The renters have made up the difference  for the cancellations over the virus. 

Missionary Benjamin Park has invited us to come to South Korea in September. He wants me to preach at the 
IFB National fellowship meeting and to preach a Revival meeting at his church. If the quarantine is lifted, we 
are planning to go. We are excited about the opportunity to help him in the work. We are  trusting the Lord 
to help us with the airfare. More importantly we are asking the Lord for a special unction to preach His word 
and encourage the pastors and their flocks in South Korea.  

Next October and November we have a series of meetings booked in Rhode Island and the surrounding 
states.  We do thank the Lord for our many friends. We hope you will continue to pray for us. 

By the way, I am writing a book on “The Race of Life”. I hope to have it printed in the next few months. I 
guess this is one good thing the virus has done for us. I  have had more time to  do the writing that I have in-
tended to do for quite some time. 

We are certainly grateful to the Lord for His grace on our health. Our son, Randy, has 
lost most of the vision in his left eye. Doctors have worked on it several times, but it 
has only become more of a problem. We are asking the Lord to intervene. Please join 
us in prayer for his eyesight. On a more positive note. The Lord is getting ready to bless 
his son, Justin and his wife Adi, with TWINS!.   

 

With All Best Wishes, 

 

Robert Lewis. 
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Isa 57:15 For thus saith the high and lofty One that inhabiteth eternity, whose 

name is Holy; I dwell in the high and holy place, with him also that is of a con-

trite and humble spirit, to revive the spirit of the humble, and to revive the heart 

of the contrite ones.  

 

 

Dear Friends,


